
 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
October 26, 2021 

 
 
Ms. Liane Randolph, Chair 
c/o Harborcraft 
California Air Resources Board 
1001 I (eye) Street 
Sacramento, CA 95814 
 
RE: Proposed CARB Engine Emission Regulations; Sportfishing/Whale Watching Vessels 
 
Dear Madam Chair,  
 
The following state business organizations and chambers of commerce representing coastal 
communities from San Diego to the Oregon border are devoted to expanding outdoor 
recreation and economic development within the hospitality and tourism industry.  

Santa Cruz County
Crea!ng a vibrant community since 1889



 
We are gravely concerned about the engine emission regulations proposed by the 
Administration that will decimate recreational fishing’s $5.6 billion annual contribution to our 
State’s economy and undermine the Administration’s efforts to restore half of the 1.2 million 
hospitality and tourism related jobs lost during the COVID-19 pandemic.  
 
As you well know, sportfishing and whale watching boats provide coastal communities a valued 
source of outdoor recreation and tourism dollars.  Their boat owners are in the business of 
introducing millions of Americans a year to the splendor of the open sea and its wildlife. 
However, before these boat owners can recover from financial losses associated with the 
pandemic, the California Air Resources Board (CARB) has proposed costly engine emission 
regulations that require technology that has not been developed or tested safe on passenger 
harbor crafts. Similar technology used on trucks and farm equipment has been known to stall 
engines for hours at a time to clean emission control systems, and in worst case scenarios, 
catch fire. On land, a stalled engine or fire is a serious economic disruption; at sea, it is life 
threatening to both passengers and crew.    
 
CARB readily admits the proposed regulations are not compatible with some vessels, 
specifically stating that “vessel replacement will be likely, especially the categories with wood 
or fiberglass vessels.” When more than 80 percent of vessels are constructed with these 
materials, industry leaders have reasonably concluded that many, if not most, boat owners will 
go out of business within 6 years from the adoption of the proposed regulations due to the cost 
of vessel replacement.  
 
Moreover, CARB’s expectation that these small business owners can easily finance new steel 
vessels is unrealistic. Even during the best of economic times, no business can lose its most 
valuable asset long before the end of its useful life and have to completely replace that asset 
within six years, especially if their existing vessels, many of which are still being financed via 
loans, are deemed illegal and have no resale value in California. 
 
We share your desire to reduce engine emissions, as do the boat owners that have been 
repowering and upgrading their engines for years. The Administration should consider 
amending the draft regulations to incentivize passenger sportfishing and whale watching boat 
owners to continue to upgrade their vessels to lower emission engines, using available 
technology that is feasible and does not create safety concerns. This is the reasonable approach 
CARB applied to commercial fishing vessels, vessels with engines that are technically identical 
to the sportfishing boats.  
 
The Governor has repeatedly underscored the importance of recreational fishing. It is a great 
form of outdoor recreation that is experiencing newfound growth among nontraditional 
participants that are younger, more urban, and more diverse with significant gains among 
women, African Americans, and Hispanics. 
 



Rebuilding the State’s post-pandemic economy is dependent on continuing this growth and not 
undermining it by denying millions of Californians access to offshore fishing and marine life  by 
putting sportfishing companies out of business or making excursions unaffordable for 
disadvantaged communities and the vast majority of Californians.  
 
Thank you for your consideration.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
Bodega Bay Chamber of Commerce 
California Chamber of Commerce 
California Parks Hospitality Association 
California Travel Association 
Dana Point Chamber of Commerce 
Greater Eureka Chamber of Commerce 
Half Moon Bay Coastside Chamber of Commerce & Visitors' Bureau 
LAX Coastal Chamber of Commerce 
Long Beach Area Chamber of Commerce 
Los Angeles County Business Federation 
Marina Del Rey Convention and Visitors Bureau 
Morro Bay Chamber of Commerce 
National Federation of Independent Business-CA 
Newport Beach Chamber of Commerce 
Oceanside Chamber of Commerce 
Oxnard Chamber of Commerce 
Pacific Grove Chamber of Commerce and Tourist Centers 
Redondo Beach Chamber of Commerce 
RV Park and Campgrounds Alliance 
San Clemente Chamber of Commerce 
San Diego Regional Chamber of Commerce 
San Francisco Chamber of Commerce 
San Pedro Chamber of Commerce  
Santa Cruz County Chamber of Commerce 
Santa Barbara South Coast Chamber of Commerce  
Tri-County Chamber Alliance of Ventura, Santa Barbara and San Luis Obispo 
Visit Mendocino  
 
CC:   The Honorable Gavin Newsom 
         California Fish and Game Commission 
 Director Charles Bonham, Director, California Fish and Wildlife Agency 

California State Legislature 
County Board of Supervisors/Local Municipalities  


